Agreed Report of the Board of Management
6-6-23

The Board was informed that the in house exams went very well and extends its thanks to Ms.
Donovan for organising them.

The Board would like to acknowledge the following:

Mrs O' Donovan, our Secretary Elaine Lynch and our Student Council who organised the
school Colour Fun Run that was held on May 5% in aid of The Cloyne Pilgrimage to Lourdes,
The Motor Neurone Association of Ireland and the Alzheimer's Society of Ireland. There was
over 7500 raised for these worthy causes.

Everyone involved in the Faith Friends initiative with St Josephs NS. Thank you to Mrs O’
Donovan & Mrs Murphy (St Mary’s) and Mrs Clancy &Ms Twomey (St Joseph'’s) for facilitating
this opportunity for our TY students to work with the holy communion class in St. Joseph'’s.

The Green Schools Committee under the guidance of Ms. Gray who earned the Water Flag
that was raised in school on the 26" of May. The team also won over €2000 in prize money
for their efforts.

Everyone involved in the Transition Year and Leaving Certificate graduations. Well done to
the students for making each graduation very special and Ms. Collins, Ms. O’Donoghue, Ms.
Donovan and of course Trish and Timmy in all their work in helping to put the events
together.

Well done to Sadhbh Bourke, Aoife Ni Luasa and Aisling Crowley who all won West Cork
Garda Youth Awards.

On the sporting field the Board would like to congratulate:

The First Year Football team and their coaches Mr. Quill, Mr Galvin, Mr. Hennessy, Mr. Burns
and Ms. O’Mahony on winning the County Championship.

Those who took part in Munster Schools Track & Field championships of which two have
qualified for the All-Irelands. All - Ireland qualifiers are Saoirse Twomey in the 3000m &
Eabha Ni Chonaola in the 3000m Steeplechase. Other athletes who competed were Aoife
Lucey, Saotlaith Murphy, Emily Cronin, Katelyn Cronin.

Hayleigh O Shea and Roisin Ni Liathain who were members of the Cork U14A Football team
who beat Cavan the All Ireland semi final. They play Mayo in the All-Ireland final on June
10th.

The Board analysed the WSE-MLL draft report and prepared a response.

The Calendar for the school year 2023-24 was sanctioned.



The Board sanctioned an increase in the Voluntary Contribution and the charge for photocopying.

The Board would like to thank all the staff for their tremendous work all year and wishes all members

of our school community a happy Summer break. The Board also wishes those doing State Exams the
very best of luck over the next few weeks.

Date of next meeting: 19-9-23



